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NEWSLETTER OF THE  ZONTA CLUB OF BUNDABERG INC.

QUEENSLAND -AUSTRALIA
“Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide”

Club No 1296  Area 4  District 24, Charter 24.08.90                                  

Postal Address:  PO Box 431, Bundaberg  4670.

April 2005  







 

President: Carol Christensen       
      Secretary: Christine Francis             Editor: Dianne Leggo

Home Ph: 07 4154 5455                
      Home Ph: 07 4153 6713
          Home Ph: 07 4154 7958
rendezvous@interworx.com.au  Work Ph: 07 4150 2700                       dleggo@dodo.com.au 
APRIL DINNER MEETING:  Tuesday 5 April, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner.  Club elections this month!
MAY MEETING:  There will be a motion to hold the Annual Meeting on 10th May.
Apologies to Wilma Berry.  Phone 4151 5246.  Email berrywine@itxpress.com.au. 

All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

April rosters:

Door: Marie Hickey and Judy Williams 

Zonta Blessing: Robyn Dyer 

Raffle:  Judy Bedford

Happy Birthday on 29 March to our newly transferred member Deltry Dickie
Sorry we missed you last month.  You hadn’t yet made it to our list. 
Happy Birthday in April to these members:

4th Denise Powell;  18th Margaret Gibson;  19th Kaye Hazel;  20th Michelle Brown.


CLUB NOTICES

THE ZONTA CLUB OF BUNDABERG IS THE SECOND CLUB IN THE WORLD TO HAVE ALL MEMBERS REGISTERED ON THE INTERNATIONAL WEBSITE.  See our name in lights on www.zonta.org 
Membership Dues!!  

Could all members please bring your membership dues, cash or cheque, ($165) in an envelope with your name on it and hand it to Judy Bedford who will be doing my job for the night as I will be away?  (Treasurer Rachael Baker)
Membership Committee

· See attached proposed member for approval by club members.

· See attached updated membership list.  New complete detailed list due out in June.  
Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

A big thank you to volunteers for our Relay for Life team.  One member has to be on the course at all times between 3pm Saturday and 9am Sunday, 23/24 April.  We are still looking for more walkers.  Come on girls, let’s do our bit for cancer research. 

Those who aren’t walking are asked to sponsor the team.  Donations will be pooled and divided equally.  Why not make it your annual donation to the Queensland Cancer Fund?  Please bring cash, cheque or credit card to our next meeting.  Donations over $2 are tax deductible.  

Wanted urgently:  A caravan so that we can rest our weary bones between laps of the Bundaberg Showgrounds especially through the long night, somewhere to make a cup of tea and keep our drinks cool!  Do you know anyone who could lend us one for 23/24 April? 

Queensland 2005 Air Show – Bundaberg Airport, 16/17 July 2005 
Do you know any business who may be interested in taking advantage of the corporate hospitality offered in the Governor’s Club or VIP Flight Line Chalets?  Lots of opportunities for networking and business promotion.  Please refer to the Finance Committee.  
United Nations Committee

Congratulations to all!  A record attendance at our IWD Breakfast.  Can’t wait to find out how much we raised.  We almost ran out of raffle tickets!  Great food, interesting and entertaining speaker and what about the very professional PowerPoint Presentation – well done girls!

Archives
Club Archivist Margaret Gibson, Shirley Kidd and Dianne Leggo met at Shirley’s home this month to start a review on our club archives.  Thanks for the wonderful lunch, Shirley – salmon/asparagus quiche and lemon cheesecake!  What a standard to set!

District 24 Website – www.zontadistrict24.org 

Have you looked at our District 24 Website yet?  Log on, then click on your name and you might see a photo of yourself.  (A work in progress.)

Great photos too from the Area 4 Meeting in Rockhampton – a lovely group one of Bundaberg members, plus lots of others of our members who attended.  Click on Zonta News on the left hand side, then Area 4 2005 Workshop to view.  

District and International Board Nominations

The District Nominating Committee is calling for nominations for the above Boards.  Please contact Carol or Wilma if you have someone in mind for these Boards.  

MEMBER NEWS
· Jan Lohse enjoyed a few days in Sydney.  Saw “The Lion King” AND climbed the Sydney Harbour Bridge.  Well done, Jan!  

· Margaret Gibson is home after a few enjoyable weeks in Melbourne with friends.

· Wilma Berry has a very painful shoulder.  Hope it improves soon, Wilma.  

· Dianne Leggo is flying to Canberra in April for her brother-in-law’s 80th birthday.

· Best wishes to Marie and Kevin Hickey for the coming year.  Kevin goes in as District Governor of Rotary soon.

· Best wishes also to Pat & John Faircloth.  John is about to become District Governor for Lions.  

INTERNATIONAL NEWS

District 24 has a good record of generous giving to Zonta International service projects.  Here is our ranking with the various projects in relation to the other 30 Districts:

ZISVAW (Z.I. Strategies to Eradicate Violence Against Women & Children) – 1st 
Z.I. Current Service Projects – 2nd.

J M Klausman Business Awards – 3rd. 

YWPA (Young Women in Public Affairs) Award – 11th. 

Amelia Earhart Fellowships – 12th.    
From President Carol:

A wisdom saying by St Francis of Assissi:  “Start by doing what is necessary, then what’s possible and suddenly you’re doing the impossible.”
PROFILE – CHARTER MEMBER JAN LOHSE
What an idyllic place to be born and live my childhood days, “Bargara by the Sea”.  I have many happy, peaceful and loving memories, even though I was born during the time of the Second World War.

My school days commenced at Bargara State School, a two teacher school and my class average was second, “it sounds better than bottom” as I had only another boy in my class.  I excelled at most sport, but enjoyed tennis, which played a very big part in my life, learning the joy and acceptance of both winning and losing, here I met many wonderful friends and enjoyed travelling to most tournaments from between Brisbane to Rockhampton and west to Mundubbera.

I commenced work after finishing Junior level at Bundaberg High School, my first job was in the office at Langbecker Nurseries.  I acquired my drivers licence at 15 so I could get to work from Bargara.  After 15 months at Langbeckers, a couple of friends and myself travelled to New Zealand on an 8 month working holiday.   I worked in Auckland at a Movie Theatre Plaza and in the South Island at Motueka, tobacco grading. (I have a great passion for N.Z. so have been back a further three times.)

On arrival back in Bundaberg, I commenced work as a Ledger Machinist at Wyper Bros. doing both Creditors ledger and wages.

In 1966 I married Ian, who then worked for his father as a carpenter. In 1972-73 we were blessed with a son Brett and a daughter Kym.  Brett is married to Barbara and lives in Bundaberg and Kym is engaged and now works in Bundaberg after just arriving home from London.

In 1974 Ian and I started our Building Business and share in the managing!! Incidentally we have lived in Peace Street 39 years.

We have travelled in Australia and overseas. One highlight is when we had the opportunity to do volunteer work in Aitape New Guinea after the Tsunami.  We worked with local village tradesmen, building a medical station in Arop and a surgery and accommodation in Aitape.  I had the privilege of meeting with the girl students sponsored by Zonta as well as presenting them with a Zonta cheque.

I played and enjoyed squash for many years, until it seemed and felt more like a young person’s sport, so I commenced and still play golf and ricochet (croquet).

Today I am an active member in our Family Church, a parish councillor, 37 years as a Rotaryanne, a member of  Inner Wheel, serving as President, Secretary, Treasurer in both these clubs, a  charter member of the  Zonta Club of Bundaberg, Friends of Meilene, Hinkler House volunteer, play and enjoy auction bridge and thoroughly enjoy Theatre, especially Musicals. (Even though I can’t sing a note.)

Every day I count my blessing and thank God for the privilege of being born and for the love and precious memories of family and friends.

In my retirement years, (hopefully soon) Ian and I will reside at Bargara, where I still have strong ties.  The walk from Nielsen Park-Basin being named after my Grandfather Jack Schuhkraft, a pioneer, a caretaker at Nielsen Park and the Golf Club. A street “Andy Kemp Place” named after my father for the community work in Bargara.  My Mother Peg still resides at Bargara.  Looks like I will have done a full circle.
Dates to remember:


.


April 23/24		Qld Cancer Fund’s Relay for Life (3pm Sat – 9am Sun)


Please bring cash, cheque or credit card to April meeting to sponsor our Zonta Club team.


July 16/17		Queensland International 2005 Air Show


October 7/9		District 24 Conference at the Gold Coast.


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention in Melbourne.
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